## Janet Finch-Saunders AM/AC

Assembly Member for Aberconwy Aelod Cynulliad dros Aberconwy

Shadow Minister for Local Government Gweinidog yr Wrthblaid dros Lywodraeth Leol

Cynulliad Cenedlaethol Cymru National Assembly for Wales



Edwina Hart AM Minister for Economy, Science and Transport Welsh Government Cardiff Bay CF99 1NA

Office of Janet Finch-Saunders AM, 29 Madoc Street, Llandudno, LL30 2TL. 01492 871 198

Ref: TYH/JFS/HM 21 January 2016 National Assembly for Wales, Cardiff Bay, CF99 1NA. 0300 200 7246

Dear Minister, Edwina,

I am writing with regards to the further five weeks of lane closures that are to be faced by motorists on the A55, affecting the Pen-Y-Clip and Conwy tunnels, whilst signage is replaced.

My purpose in writing to you is to enquire as to what action has been taken to mitigate the event chaos, disruption to public transport and severe travelling delays faced by many during the most recent works, and ensure that such disturbances will not be repeated through these further lane closures.

The lane closures relating to the Penmaenbach Tunnel works created a particularly problematic contraflow system, causing unnecessary and excessive traffic hold ups and resulting in gridlock on all main roads leading off in the area. For example, I witnessed first-hand that the Sychnant Pass road became dangerously congested; and the A546 roundabouts at Llandudno Junction were at a standstill at peak times, all of which resulted in lengthy travel delays.

Additionally, concerns were raised that public transport companies had not been properly informed, and the resulting delays to their services had major repercussions for many who rely on such services to commute and access services, shops and to socialise.

I am seeking your firm assurances that such conditions will not be faced by drivers as a result of the forthcoming lane closures.

Yours sincerely,

Janet Finch-Saunders AM/AC

janet.finch-saunders@assembly.wales www.janetfinchsaunders.org.uk

Janet Finch-Saunders will treat in confidence any personal information which you may pass on to her, and she will normally allow her staff to see it, so that they can consult with relevant authorities in order to help and advise you. We may wish to write to you from time to time to keep you informed on issues which you may find of interest. Please let us know if you do not wish to be contacted for this purpose.